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My main activity within the group this year was to play a part within the organising team for the 
2024 National Audio Visual Championship. 


The event, only the second one since those awful days of the pandemic, was a great success and 
attracted some wonderful productions from a mass of brilliant AV producers. 


As for the ongoing work of the AV Group committee, there has been much discussed for the 
future with some of those ideas already taken place and lots to look forward in the future too. 


My role as secretary mainly consists of taking the Minutes of our meetings and arranging the 
Agenda for the next one. 

There are many events which the committee organise which I cannot attend due to working full-
time still. 

It is a role which I am both pleased and honoured to do and hope to be permitted to carry on with 
it into 2025. 


Keith Watson LRPS


